## **Expression of Sympathy**

WHEREAS the Mayor, Members of Council and staff at the City of Mississauga are saddened to learn of the passing of Chris Schin, retired Works Person, Works Operations and Maintenance Division, on Sunday, April 21, 2024;

AND WHEREAS Chris was a dedicated employee of the Transportation and Works Department who took great pride in his work and was well respected and liked by all his coworkers;

AND WHEREAS Chris retired in 2017 after over 30 years of service, he served many years as the President for CUPE Local 66:

AND WHEREAS Chris will be dearly missed by his wife Patricia of 52 years and sons Michael and David;

AND WHEREAS Chris loved the outdoors and enjoyed spending his time camping, cottaging and boating;

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that sincere condolences be extended on behalf of the Mayor, Members of Council and staff of the City of Mississauga to the Schin family.